
 



 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  27th NOVEMBER 2022 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
***************************** 

Walter & Josephine Healy & decd. of the Healy & McGovern families 

Jim Healy, Johnstown & decd. of the Fitzgerald family 

Mary Connolly, Lecarrow 

William & Bridget Curran, Doctors’ Road 

Mary & John Horan & decd. 

Michael A. & Nora Keane, Annagh 

Bernard & Margaret Keane, Coventry 

Nora & Michael Regan & decd.  

John, Anne, Séan & Andy Glynn, Carrowneden 

Kevin & Greta Jordan, Annagh 

 John & Bridget Gilmore & their daughter Bridget, Knox St. 

Vera & John Waldron, Scrigg 

Thomas & Mary Finnegan, Carraroe, Dunmore 

David & Ann Fitzmaurice & decd. of the Fitzmaurice family, Forthill & Mountain 

Bridget, Mary & Jack Halpin and their granddaughter Brídann 

Judith Regan & decd. of the Regan family 

Decd. of the Lyons family, Classaroe 

Nan, Jack & Tom Regan, Killinaugher 
***************** 

 

 Sunday 4th December - First Anniversary 

Kate Hopkins, Carrick, Ballinlough & formerly Island 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 

Sunday: 10.00am.   
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 7.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

First Saturday & third Sunday 

of the month at 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006. 

 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  28th NOV—4th DEC.  2022 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

28th Nov-4th Dec. READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Joe Byrne, Anne Carney 

Tuesday  Tommy Caulfield Helen Freeley, Lorraine Waldron 

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Margaret Byrne, Mary Sykes 

Friday Willie Broderick Kay Curley, Mary Freeley 

Saturday 7.30pm Emer Gallagher Fionnuala Nolan, Marina Coyne, Laura Brogan, 
Claire Higgins 

Sunday 10.00am Julia Kelly Aileen Burke, Geraldine Murphy, Cáit Webb, 
Eileen Lynch 

                                  COLLECTORS FOR DECEMBER 

Sat 7.30pm Ann Curley, Pat Devine, John Jordan, Gideone Alves da Silva 

Sun 10am Martin Finan, Gabriel Smith, Anthony Plunkett, Seamus Coffey 

Recently Deceased— 

We remember in our prayers 
James Connolly, Dublin, father of Katherine Kilbride, 

Doctors’ Road 
Jimmy Jordan, Manchester & Knox St. 

Offertory Collection  

20th November 2022  

€1,880 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 

9.00pm continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and 

streamed on the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/

camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis  or on the website: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie.  

Sunday Mass will be broadcast live on Midwest Radio on 4th, 

11th & 18th December and on Christmas Day at 10am. 
 

MASS CHANGES: From this weekend, the 12.00 Sunday Mass 

is being discontinued. The Saturday evening Vigil Mass at 

7.30pm and the 10am Mass on Sunday mornings will continue as 

usual. No funerals will take place on Sundays, and baptisms will 

take place on the first Saturday and third Sunday of each month. 

Baptisms must be booked in advance by calling the parish office. 
 

CELEBRATION OF MARRIAGES: Archbishop Francis Duffy 
has confirmed that the Sacrament of Marriage will no longer be 
celebrated on Sundays in the Archdiocese of Tuam. The decision 
arises from the ongoing decline in the number of priests, and the 
existing commitments to Sunday Masses and Baptisms. 
 

LAUNCH OF EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: Thanks to all 

who responded to the recent invitation for weekly Eucharistic 

Adoration. There will be an inauguration of the new Eucharistic 

Adoration schedule after 7.30pm Mass on Saturday 3rd Dec. with 

commissioning of adorers and a special mini-Adoration period, 

followed by Benediction. All who completed an adoration  

invitation card are asked to attend. Adoration will commence 

on Sun 4th Dec from 6 to 7pm, see Church porch for full details. 

It’s not too late to be included, even if you’re not free for an hour 

per week but could commit to an occasional hour, as substitutes 

are always needed. Contact Mike Byrne at 086 4500706. 
 

ADVENT: “Walk With Me” Advent booklets are available in the 

Church porch. €2 each. Please place money in candelabra. 
 

ADVENT REFLECTIONS SERIES: Advent is a time of  
preparation and waiting for the birth of the Christ child.  
At Knock Shrine, Advent Reflections will take place during 7.30 
pm Mass on Friday 2nd, 9th & 16th December in the Parish 
Church. All welcome. 
Friday 2nd Dec  –  Fr Eugene Duffy- ‘Vatican II, 60 years On’ 
Friday 9th Dec – Trish O’Brien—‘Advent, Waiting in Hope’ 
Friday 16th Dec – Fr Vincent Sherlock -‘Responding to the 
Christmas Invitation’. 
 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL: Collection envelopes for the local 

branch of St. Vincent de Paul are available in the Church porch 

and in local outlets, while a Church gate collection will be taken 

up at all Masses next weekend. Donations may also be made  

on-line to: Account No: 5585 5348 BIC:BOFIIE2D    

IBAN: IE96 BOFI 903728 5585 5348 

If you are in need of help from St Vincent de Paul Ballyhaunis 

this Christmas, please outline your specific needs in writing.  

Letters should be addressed to Ballyhaunis SVP, The Friary 

House, Ballyhaunis.  
 

PPC MEETING: Last week’s meeting was postponed to this 
Monday night 28th Nov. at 8pm in the Community Hall. 
 

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS TO EMIGRANTS: As in  

previous years, we will shortly be sending Christmas cards to our 

emigrants overseas. If you have family members abroad who you 

feel would appreciate a Christmas card from the parish, please 

email the names & addresses to ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com or 

hand them into the parish office as soon as possible. Also, please 

let us know of any change of address for those to whom we 

sent cards last year. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS CHRISTMAS FESTIVAL: A series of events 

are planned for next Sunday, 4th December, in conjunction with 

the turning on of the Christmas lights. An arts & crafts street  

market will take place on Clare St from 11am, while Mayo SPCA 

will hold their annual craft fair in the Community Hall. A  

Food & Wine Exhibition will be held in the Friary Church from 

12pm until 3pm. The turning on of the lights is expected to take 

place at 5pm in The Square with carol singing and a special guest 

from the North Pole in attendance. More information can be 

found on Ballyhaunis Events/Festival Page on Facebook and  

Instagram.  
 

MAYO SPCA Christmas Craft Fair will take place on Sunday 

4th Dec. from 10am to 5pm in Ballyhaunis Community Hall. 

There will be a variety of stalls, tombola and raffles with great 

prizes to be won. Tea, cake & refreshments available. Pop along 

to help raise much-needed funds for all the animals in our care. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS TIDY TOWNS next meeting takes place in the 

Community Hall on Wednesday evening next 30th Nov. at 8pm. 

The report from the National Tidy Towns competition will be 

discussed, along with an update on the Biodiversity Action Plan 

and plans for next year. All welcome. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS GAA: The GAA Club AGM will take place on 

Saturday 10th Dec. at 8pm in the Community Hall. All club 

members are invited to attend, and new members and volunteers 

are welcome to help with the running of the club and coaching 

our players. Thanks to all who supported the club in 2022, and 

we look forward to your continued support next year. 
 

ANNAGH MAGAZINE 2022 will be on sale next weekend 

(hopefully from Friday 2nd Dec.) in all the usual outlets. This year’s 

magazine is the forty-fifth annual issue. Running to over 200 pages, 

this is one of the biggest issues in recent years and promises to  

feature the usual mix of articles, reports and photographs that has 

made ‘Annagh’ so popular with Ballyhaunis people at home and 

abroad since 1978. The Annagh Magazine Society would like to 

thank all contributors of written submissions and photographs, and 

our generous patrons.  
 

BALLYHAUNIS COMMUNITY SCHOOL is now seeking  

applications from suitably qualified people for a fulltime Caretaker 

position. Full details on the job and how to apply are available on 

www.ballyhauniscs.ie 
 

KNOCK MARKET @ THE PLAZA takes place this Sunday 

27th Nov. from 10am to 3pm. Enjoy a family day out and view 

the handcrafted gifts made by local crafters. If you would like to 

take part in the market, contact Leonie at 086 8486924 or email 

leoniekilroy@gmail.com 
 

CHARITY ZUMBA: Sincere thanks to all who supported the 

charity Zumba event in the Community Hall on Sunday 6th Nov. 

€511 was raised in aid of the Cancer Care West Mayo Bus  

Service. Thanks also to the local businesses who donated  

vouchers for the raffle.  

Recently Baptised 

We welcome into the Faith  

Community 

Rachel Helen Margaret Byrne, 

Belcarra 

Archbishop Francis 
Duffy’s Pastoral Letter 
will be read at all Masses 
this weekend, and copies 
are also available to 
bring home. 


